## MINUTES OF THE HILTON PARISH COUNCIL EXTRAORDINARY MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 16<sup>TH</sup> JANUARY 2018 AT 7.30PM AT THE VILLAGE HALL, HILTON

Present: Cllr P. Balicki, Cllr G. Barradell, Cllr K. Dunk, Cllr A. Goodridge, Cllr S. Partridge and Cllr S. Walker

In Attendance: The Clerk (Jo Perez) & approximately 20 parishioners

### 1. To note Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Cllr R Collard, Cllr I. Stott and Cllr W. Wilson

#### **Declarations of Interest**

None declared

#### Parishioners' Open Session

A draft copy of the Parish Councils proposed response has been available to view on the PC website and copies were distributed at the beginning of this meeting.

During the open session a number of comments were made by Parishoners.

In summary-

It was asked if there have been any changes to the document since the last copy. It was explained that the wording/definition around 'Small Settlements' has changed.

It was asked if this is the final draft and when is the deadline to make comments. This is the final submission from HDC and the deadline for comments is 5<sup>th</sup> February 2018

Objections can only be made on the grounds of being - unsound or illegal.

# 2. <u>Discuss and decide the response by Hilton Parish Council to Huntingdonshire District Council regarding the latest draft of the Local Plan 2036</u>

The Parish Council will be objecting to the Proposed Submission on the grounds of it being unsound.

The Clerk will contact other local Parish Councils to see if they have picked up on the changes and if they will be making comments. It was suggested that we could possibly work together going forward. It was suggested that the Parish Council should attend the Public enquiry which is believed to be held in March, the clerk will enquire as to the exact date.

After discussion it was decided to make some additions to the draft response.

It was proposed to submit the Parish Councils response to Huntingdonshire District Council in line with the draft with some additions – changes to LP10, addition and minor changes in the conclusion - the last paragraph to be put in bold type and add that this has been discussed at an open village meeting. Also add that the PC response has been discussed at an open Village meeting.

Proposed Cllr P.B, 2<sup>nd</sup> Cllr G. B, all Cllrs were in favour.

The full response will be on the Parish Council website:- www.hiltonparishcouncil.com

#### 3. Closure of meeting

Meeting closed 20:56

	Signed	Date
--	--------	------